NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
                       MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  MONDAY 8th MAY 2017

   
Present: 21  members of the public.





Speakers: 

Cllr. Andrew Bowles. Leader of Swale Borough Council.

1.
Opening

Chairman of the Parish Council Cllr. Anthony Trim opened the meeting at 7.30 pm. welcomed the public along with Cllr. Mike Whiting and introduced Cllr. Andrew Bowles.  He advised that he had received apologies from Cllr.Ric Barnicott and Cllr. Lloyd Bowen

2.
Approval of Minutes.

The minutes of the previous Annual Meeting held on Monday 9th May 2016 were duly signed as a correct record.
3.
Matters Arising.

None.
4. Presentation Cllr.Andrew Bowles


Cllr. Tony Trim welcomed Cllr. Bowles and congratulated him on his re-election as County Councillor.


Cllr. Bowles in turn congratulated Cllr. Mike Whiting.  Cllr. Bowles advised that he was in a better position this 
year at the Annual Meeting of Norton Buckland & Stone as in previous years the meeting had been just before 
the election. 

 He went on to say that there was tremendous pressure on the Social Services Budget at the moment and if you 
wanted to see anybody age in front of your eyes to look at the Cabinet Member of Social Services at KCC.


Cllr Bowles advised that he was always happy to help regarding free school transport should anybody have an 
issue then please do contact him.  

He was currently collating results of a survey from 22 villages which make up Swale East. His biggest three 
main concerns were the National Health Service, Care of the elderly and Immigration.

He is also desperately fighting to get a series of small lorry parks to get lorries out of lay bys.

SBC are expecting within the next couple of days the Annual Inspectors report on the Local Housing Plan 
which he suspects will not come out until just before the general election or just after. Works are already 
underway to provide Sittingbourne with a multi cinema and shopping center which will create employment 
opportunities.
5. Questions from the Floor

Concerns were raised regarding speed limits stating that thee is going to be a fatal accident turning out of 
Provender Lane onto the A2 as there is no visibility at all to the right of the A2.  Thee had been20 accidents in 
the last 5 years and 210 in the last 3 years.  Cllr. Bowles agreed that the A2 was vastly over capacity and will 
eventually grind to a halt and that we need to get traffic over the motorway.  The air pollution is horrendous 
and we need to get traffic out of Ospringe, Teynham and Bapchild. 
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            There is a big problem with the Coolchain Lorries. Cllr. Bowles also stressed that the 60mph speed limit on 
country lanes needs to be lowered down to 40mph. Cllr. Bowls advised that he had suggested to KCC there 
there should be a 40mph blanket speed limit in all villages. Concerns were also raised regarding the amount of 
HGV lorries travelling towards Marks & Spencer through Ospringe and was suggested that there needs to be a 
link from the Western link to the M2.


Cllr. Bowles advised that there are plans north of the A2 for 100/120 behind Station Road.


Cllr. Bowles encouraged the Parish Council to discuss with their residents stating that it was very important that 
they knew what the implications were.  The PC should have an input into what is and is not in the local plan.  
He went onto say that a vast amount of houses are now occupied by single adults which is putting pressure on 
more houses.


The issue of bad train services was also brought up to which Cllr. Mike Whiting advised that he knew of 
someone that actually had to move out of their village because of the train timetable.  Cllr. Bowles advised that 
if anyone comes across any issues regarding cars or trains to please contact him of Cllr. Whiting.  He never gets 
annoyed at any information that is sent to him and encouraged people to please keep the information coming.


A question of whether poly tunnels needed planning permission was asked.  Cllr. Bowles advised it would 
depend 
on the acreage and how many were fixed to the ground.


The problem with the maintenance on country roads was spoken about which Cllr. Bowles advised that he 
thought there should be a proper national funding for.


Cllr. Bowles thanked everyone and stated that he was happy to represent the prettiest villages in Kent.
6.
Parish Council Chairman's' Annual Review


Cllr. Trim thanked everyone for attending and advised that there had been six parish council meetings in the 
year with 80% attendance which was down slightly from last year but still  pretty good.


The precept had been agreed for £2017/08 at £6097 (six thousand and ninety seven pounds) which is very small 
and approximately an increase of 1% from last year.  The PC keep it as low as possible but advised that they 
could do more if more funds were available e.g. pay for litter cleaning.  However this decision should be made 
by the people not by the Parish Council.


There had been nine planning applications of which the Parish Council had opposed two, which SBC had 
passed.  One of the applications the planning committee had actually criticised the PC.  The PC have had some 
issues with the Planning Department and feel that the PC can bleat all they want to but SBC will do whatever 
they want.  


A new website had been established for the parish the address of which is attached to everyone's minutes this 
evening.  The new website conforms with the transparency code with requirements from the government for 
which a small grant has been received.   All minutes, agendas, expenditure and planning applications can be 
found on the website.


The biggest bugbear the PC have remains to be litter.  There are good people that clear within the parish with 
little help from SBC.


Cllr. Trim advised that we had asked for a representative from the Fire Brigade to attend this evening but 
nobody was available.  The fire in Provender Lane had caused great concern regarding the water supply and the 
hydrant positions.  The PC feel they are inadequate and will be contacting the fire brigade.
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The Minerals & Waste plan for brick earth to be excavated had named Barbarry Farm as a site.  The Strategic 
plan was adopted in 2016 and consultations on new sites finished in March this year.  Individual sites had not 
yet been decided.


Cllr Trim was asked if pressure could be put on the government to get a new cabinet for faster broadband within 
the parish.   Although a resident advised that he gets 20mb.


Cllr. Trim was asked if there was any update on the Wyevale Nursery site.  He advised there were no updates 
but the Garden Center permission was still in place.


A parishioner had expressed concerns regarding oil that had been taken from his tank.  He had a delivery of 
500 litres and 1000 litres which went within 8 days and therefore must have been stolen.


Concerns were also raised with a problem to landowners regarding hedges in Provender Lane.


Cllr Trim also stated that it was disturbing that some residents had not received a polling card for 4th May and 
were therefore unaware there was an election. Cllr Bowles replied that he would be looking into the situation 
and advised that the General Election was on 8th June 2017.


Cllr Trim thanked everyone for attending, the PC and clerk for another year also the ladies for providing the 
refreshments for the evening.

7.
Any other Business.


None

8.
Closure of Meeting. 

Cllr. Trim closed the meeting at 9.40p.m.
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